KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
9-11-20

Word of the Week:  adapt
Needs/News:  Our next parent meeting video will be sent out on Thursday, September 24th regarding reading. We will begin our weekly reading logs on Monday.  I am asking that you read at least 5 days a week and record it on the weekly log.  The log is due on Monday and a new log will be sent home on Mondays. This log will count as a grade. I will also discuss this in the video for parent night.
Recap of the Week: 
I introduced numbers zero to three in word and written form.  I had reviews of upper- and lower-case letters. The students traced and named the letters. I introduced the proper way to hold a pencil and we continue to work on that position. We have begun to talk about community helpers and apples for social studies and science.
Upcoming: 
Starting Monday, we will begin our beginning of the year testing.  This test will happen again in the middle and at the end of the year. This is to give me an idea of the concepts that your child knows.  It is especially important that your child gets plenty of rest and a good breakfast each morning.  The test includes math, reading, and science.  I will give portions of the test each morning next week.  I do not make a big deal of “test” to the students as I want them to feel as relaxed as possible.  However, I do expect the students to take testing seriously (following directions and keeping eyes on own paper). We will begin our study of short vowels during reading.  We will also continue to talk about community helpers and apples during social studies and science.
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
Mrs. Friar 
kfriar@hlacharter.com
